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June 15, 2023


 Emergency Tree Removal - 272 W Gulcana


Per your request, I reviewed the after-the-fact Tree Removal Permit Application submitted by 
Don Rondema.  A site map, photograph, and letter from the Community Development 
Department were included in the application.  I visually inspected the site on June 14th.  It is of 
my opinion the tree was justified in its hasty removal.


The tree was a multi-stemmed shore pine (Pinus contorta).  Estimated diameter of the tree is 
36”, and I would guess the height to have been somewhere around 40’.  The tree experienced a 
failure of one of its 3 main stems.  This failure caused a vertical split into the center of the tree 
that reduced the integrity of the remaining stems.  For this reason, the trees removal was 
justifiable under permit criteria D: “The tree was damaged by storm, fire or other injury, which 
cannot be saved by pruning.”.


Trees are scarce on this property and a recommend a replanting effort be pursued.  Consider 
another shore pine, or other tree species suitable to the coastal environment.


Best regards,




Jeff Gerhardt
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